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MINUTES

NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL VALLEY VILLAGE

 SPECIAL CALLED MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

June 14, 2020

7:00 PM – 9:00 PM

Meeting held electronically on ZOOM

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.   All 15 Board members were in attendance.   There was no public comment.
Mr. Braswell thanked the Board for joining the special meeting.  The Board voted unanimously to approve utilizing the June regular Board meeting time for a Town Hall Forum on assistance for renters and unemployment.  Mr. Faison outlined the intent of the meeting and proposed speakers/panel experts.  The speakers will be Emma Taylor and Stephanie Mkhlian from Adrin Nazarian’s office and Larry Gross, advocate for renters.  

A motion was made to approve $2500 in outreach to support the meeting.  Mr. Faison and Mr. Block reviewed that this outreach would target renters, and we would specifically work to get a mailing to apartment buildings that could not be reached by using Walking man services.  Mr. Walker asked Ms. Apple to confirm that NCVV has funds for this effort, she replied yes.  Ms. Hart asked if we are still contributing to NC Congress in September.  Yes that expense will be paid in FY2021 funds.  Will we get more renters on our email list?  We hope that will be possible as we will track data of attendees and participants.  Mr. Walker asked if we should be concerned about low turnout compared to promotion expense?  Yes that is a concern but we should be hosting these types of meetings and this is an unmet need in Valley Village.  Paulette Stokes reviewed artwork for the outreach that she is providing pro-bono.  Mr. Block asked if $2500 is enough to do effective outreach?  Ms. Hatfield said that a mailing to all renters would actually cost $4500.  A motion was made by Mr. Block and seconded by Ms. Stokes to increase the funding to $4500.  That motion was approved 11-1-0.  Mr. Walker asked if we should mail every address in Valley Village, which it was agreed we would like to do but would be cost prohibitive at $6000+.  The amended motion to approve the event, and conduct an 8000 piece outreach/mailing for a cost of $4500 was approve 11-1-0.  
Mr. Braswell will work with Mr. Faison and Mr. Block to set up the meeting.  It will be a Zoom Webinar, and five eblasts will be used for outreach in addition to the mailing and social media.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.


